Town of Moorcroft
Regular Meeting of the Council
Wednesday, August 23, 2023

Town Council Present: Mayor Ben Glenn, Councilmembers Dale Petersen, Austin Smith, Bob Stewart,
and Heidi Humpal

Town Employees Present: Police Chief Bill Bryant, Public Works Director Cory Allison and HDR Engineer
Heath Turbiville

Councilmember Smith motioned to approve consent agenda item 1 & 2 and Councilmember Petersen
seconded. All ayes, motion carried. Councilmember Petersen motioned to approve consent agenda
item 3 and Councilmember Humpal seconded. Councilmembers Petersen, Humpal and Mayor Glenn
ayes and Councilmember Smith abstained for conflict of interest, Motion carried.

Angie Peters, Parent Advisory Committee, was present to request the use of the gym and downstairs
area of the Moorcroft Town Center for the Annual Halloween Event. Councilmember Petersen
motioned to approve the use of the Moorcroft Town Center gym on October 27'" along with the
following day for tear down, the use of the gym on October 26 through October 29" for set up and
tear down, and for the use of the downstairs area the week of October 23™ and Councilmember
Humpal seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

Susan Millard, West Texas Trails Museum, was present to discuss open container and road closure for the
Annual Heritage Round Up on September 16™, 2023. Councilmember Humpal motioned to approve the
closure of Weston to Crook from 3:00 pm until 10:00 pm and Councilmember Smith seconded. All
ayes, motion carried. Councilmember Smith motioned to approve the open container for the event
and Councilmember Humpal seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

Clerk Schneider was absent for training in Cheyenne. A written treasurer’s report was provided.

Public Works Director Allison updated the council on the public works department. The damaged
streetlight was discussed. This is the second light damaged this manth. Allison will get more information
and bring back to the Council. Councilmember Petersen inquired about the public works project priority
list. Allison will have the priority list prepared for the next meeting.

Police Chief Bryant updated the council on his department and stated they continue to work on the
weed and junk violations.

Heath Turbiville stated the cemetery pinning is continuing to move forward. He discussed the bike path
feasibility and stated the need to look at scheduling a workshop to discuss the topic.

Discussion was had on setting a student rate for the MTC gym membership and to have a resolution for
the next meeting.




Discussion was had on the public safety clerk/office clerk position. Councilmember Stewart motioned
to advertise the position and Councilmember Smith seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

Councilmember Smith motioned to move into Executive Session at 8:17 pm to discuss personnel and
Councilmember Stewart seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

The regular meeting of the Council was reconvened at 8:55 p.m. No action was taken.

With no further business to discuss, Councilmember Smith motioned to adjourn at 8:55 p.m. and
Councilmember Stewart seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

Ben Gﬁrﬁayor

ATTEST:

Vo

Austm mijih, Councilmember




